
 

Minutes of the QHCA Meeting 

December 13th, 2023 

 

Present. Denis Vaillancourt, Jeanine Mader, Daniel Kingsley, Toni 
Hermkens, Suzanne Clendinning, Carole Ouellette Jim Rycroft and David 
Brown 

 

Regrets; Sue Guarda, Mark Tweddle 

 

1. Meeting was called to order 1900hrs. 

Denis welcomed all who came and also those on line. 

2. Approval of agenda as presented 

3. Minutes of November 8th, 2023 approved as amended by Dan and 

Denis. These can be found on our Website 

4. Opening Remarks. 

He apologized for not doing as much as he has been busy with life 
and family and we said that is very understandable 

5. Treasurer Report. Our bank balance stays at about $3,000.00 

6. Jim mentioned that the motion to dismissed was passed on the 360 
Kennedy Lane East project. Jim and Randa spoke about the meeting 
that they attended. They did bring up the lack of proper drainage and 
parking. 

7. Orleans Cumberland Resource Centre. 



 

The needs at the food bank is increasing. New comers to Canada 
are increasing and require more help. 

8. a) Our Website is still good. Security is good. Pictures are being 
posted. 

b) Our Facebook page is still doing great. Scammers still trying to 
join. People are being very respecful. 

9. Recreation Association update. 

We actually have 3 ice rinks in the Heights. All will be operational 
this year thanks to the volunteers. 

10. 2024 Events 

a) Winter Festival is schedules for January 27, 2024. This event will 
be sponsord by Green Acres Snowblowing. 

St Helen’s Anglican Church will be in charge of the kids games. 
There will be free hot chocolate and coffee will be by Samantha 
There will also be face painting and much more. We are hoping to 
have the visit by the Dinosaurs again. 

b) The date for the Spring Fling is tentatively on May 4th, 2024. We 
will be asking St Helens church if they would do the Bike Safety. This 
event will be held at the Queenswood Heights Community Centre. 

11. New Business 

We are thinking of getting names of local handy persons like 
electricians, plumbers, etc. 

12. Online questions. 

There were none this time 

13. Closing remarks from our president. 



 

Denis thanked all who attending. He wished everyone a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

14. Our next meeting will be January 10th, 2024. 

15. Meeting was adjourned at 2012hrs. 

 


